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August 21st 1931 . 

Dear Mr . Chenoweth, 

I have had t ime t o t hink over our di scuss ion of 
ye s t erd?y evening in r egar d t o the propo sed Insti t u t e . I 
am afra i d t h e scheme of u s ing War ds A. an d C. would be a 
poor a rrangement a t best an d never sat i sfa c t ory . 

Duri ng t h e day on the t r a in I ha ve drawn up a 
t en tat i ve out line of organization in detail, r educing t he 
number of b ,d s in the I nsti t u t e f r om 40 t o 30. I woul d 
su gges t that the money t h a t ca n be r a i sed mig ht be u sed 
t o bui l d t he 30 beds and equi p t h em, that 30 corresponding 
beds be then clos ed in t he main hospita l s o as to fr ee re­
venue sufficien t t o meet the defic i t on t h e now beds . In 
tha t way the ho spi tal would be making ful l provi s ion f or 
the clinical cases , i. e . 318,000. Possi bly Rockefeller 
FQund~tion m~ghtnthen build the rest of the Ins t i t u te and 
possibly provi de the budget of $48 ,690 yearly . I only sug­
gest this without in a ny way binding myself to a ccept the 
arrangemen t . 

I t is a workable scheme at all ev ents . There 
mi ght be need of some beds in the Hos pital for medi cal 
neurology in addi t i on t o t ho se in t he Institute , I do not 
kno w. 

With best r egar ds , 

Your s s i nc er el y , 

(Signed) Wi lder Penfield. 


